SAINT JOHN THE EVANGELIST CHURCH
271 Winchester Street

Warrenton, Virginia 20186

(540) 347-2922

Statement of Justification

The church has an existing Special Use Permit for all the current uses on this property and has
been operating on this site for 63 years. No new use is being requested. The church would like
to demolish the existing cinder block office building and replace it with a new office building of
similar size. The existing building was constructed as classroom and dormitory space in the
early ‘40’s and is located right on the property line abutting a residential neighborhood with no
setback. The church has worked for the past two years to develop a plan to renovate the
existing building to make it ADA accessible, install central HVAC, and manipulate the
configuration to accommodate the modern needs of the church, but the cost was tremendous
and given the shape of the existing building, the space was still not suitable for current needs.

The new building would be placed on the site to be on axis with the church and will meet all
current setbacks. It will be finished in stone and stucco to match the church. The demolition of
the existing building will allow for increased parking on the site to help mitigate any overflow
onto neighboring streets. All new landscaping and any change in parking lot lighting will be
presented on the site development plan and will be in accordance with all town ordinances.
The schematic design of the building has already been presented to the town Architectural
Review Board and has received their blessing.

The new building will provide a much better, fully accessible work environment, but will not
increase the number of employees or increase the hours of operation. There will be no change
to the service or refuse areas already located on the site.

As mentioned above, the church has had this use on the property for 63 years and it was used
as the Stuyvesant School for decades before that. For as far back in the records as we could
find, the future land use map has designated this parcel as Public/Semi Public — Intense. Only
recently, and undisclosed to the church, this was changed to Live/Work Neighborhood. The
church is an established use and has no intention of vacating this property. The zoning on the
ground is still R-10 and allows for this use with a Special Use Permit which the church already
possesses. Therefore, we are requesting that the existing Special Use Permit be amended to
allow the existing office building to be demolished and reconstructed in a more favorable
location on the site.




